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 Market Drayton Town Council
Minutes of a meeting of the Services and Facilities Committee held on 
7 February 2019 at 7.30pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, 
Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft (Chairman) M. Erwin, S. Glover, I. Nellins,
 R. Smith, M. Whittle 
Also present: 1 member of the public

Clerk:
Town Clerk and Projects Officer

1. SF
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors: T. Beckett, Mrs. J. Beckett and D. Edmunds
2. SF
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no pecuniary interests raised.
3. SF
MINUTES
Councillor Smith proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED: 
To agree and confirm the minutes of a meeting of the Services and Facilities committee held on 22 November 2018.
Councillor Glover proposed, Councillor Smith seconded and it was RESOLVED 

To agree and confirm the minutes of the extraordinary meeting of the Services and Facilities committee held on held on 20th December 2018.
4. SF 
PUBLIC SESSION
No members of the public had expressed a wish to speak at the meeting

5. SF       
STREET LIGHTING
The Chair welcomed John Francis from Jones Lighting to the meeting.

John Francis gave a presentation on the supply and installation of new LED lamps on Town Council street light columns.

Mr Francis said that installing energy saving LED lamps could result in a saving of up to 80%.  He explained the advantages LED lighting include: they are more economical to run; cheaper to maintain; provide more directional light and are better for the environment. Disadvantages of LED lights include: the white light can look cold; the directional light provide different lighting.  He explained that some of the current style of lamps are no longer available.
A survey of the lighting columns has already taken place; there are six different lighting columns so consideration needs to be given to how new LED lanterns can be attached.  A sample LED lamp was shown to Councillors.
When tendering Mr Francis explained that you should consider best value, suitability, design and energy saving.    Jones Lighting are the preferred supplier for Shropshire Council and they have just been awarded contracts in Wrexham and Broughton in this area.

The Clerk explained that the Council must follow the procurement process for the Street Lighting upgrade and put the details on the National Contracts Finder Website.  

The Chair thanked Mr Francis for attending the meeting. 

6. SF     BUNTINGSDALE PARK GATE
The Chair explained that the gates on Buntingsdale Park are not wide enough for
HGV’s to get through.  A local company has offered to supply and fit a wider

set of gates on the proviso a metal plate can be attached advertising
their company.
Councillor Whittle proposed and Councillor Smith seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To give the Chair delegated powers to approve the installation of a new wider set of gates at Buntingsdale Park subject to them matching the surrounding area.
7. SF
GROUNDWORKS AT THE ZONE


Documentation was circulated previously

The chair explained that landscaping works has been agreed for the area around Zone; this includes putting in a new path, which will provide disabled access, and a hard standing for a storage container. Three quotes have been obtained for the work
Councillor Glover disclosed a sensitive interest.  After a short discussion;
Councillor Whittle proposed and Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To accept quote A for the groundworks at the Zone; £11,150.00
8.SF
BURIAL FEES
The Clerk said that the Council budgeted £65,000 income for burial fees this year; income is currently estimated at between £40,000 - £45,000.  The increase in cremated remains has resulted in a reduction of income as they do not raise the same money.

After a short discussion;
Councillor Aldcroft proposed and Councillor Whittle seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To increase cremation fees by 10% and all other burial fees by 3% from the 1 April 2019.
9.SF
  REPORTS
i) Projects Report – document already circulated
Members NOTED the report.

ii) Shropshire Council Report  

Ongoing discussions regarding the allocation of CIL.  There is currently 18.5 million in the CIL Pot.  

Shropshire Council are supporting the Future Fit proposal.  The main trauma unit will be based and Shrewsbury with a lower level A&E unit at Telford.  

The meeting concluded at 8.35pm

Chairman
 ………………………………

Date  

 …………………

